
 

 

Special Attention of:                                                  Notice PIH 2022-27  
Administrators, Offices of Native American  
Programs, Tribes, Tribal Organizations,  
and Tribally Designated                   Issued: August 23, 2022 
Housing Entities (TDHEs)  
  

Expires: This Notice  
remains in effect until amended,  
superseded, or rescinded.   
 
Cross References: 
24 CFR part 1003 
2 CFR part 200 
PIH Notice 2021-11 
PIH Notice 2021-14 
PIH Notice 2021-22 
PIH Notice 2022-13 

_____________________________________________________________________ 
 
SUBJECT: Notice of Deadline Extension for Accepting Indian Housing Block Grant 
American Rescue Plan Act Funds 
 
1. Purpose: The purpose of this Notice is to provide an extension to the July 5, 2022 

deadline, set in PIH Notice 2022-13: Notice of Reallocation of Unaccepted Indian 
Housing Block Grant American Rescue Plan Act (IHBG-ARP) Funds to the Indian 
Community Development Block Grant Imminent Threat – American Rescue Plan Act 
(ICDBG-ARP) Program, for Indian tribes and Tribally Designated Housing Entities 
(TDHEs) to submit their Abbreviated Indian Housing Plan (AIHP) to receive their IHBG-
ARP grant funding.  
 
The final deadline to accept IHBG-ARP funds is September 30, 2022.  
 
Funds that are not accepted by the deadline will be repurposed to fund additional ICDBG-
ARP grants. All other terms of PIH Notice 2022-13 remain in effect.  
 

2. Submitting an Indian Housing Plan (IHP) to Accept Allocated IHBG-ARP Funds: 
IHBG-ARP funds can be accepted by submitting an initial AIHP to the Area Office of 
Native American Programs (ONAP).  

 
3. ONAP Resources: Visit the ONAP Codetalk website for these IHBG-ARP resources: 

IHBG-ARP Implementation Notice, recording of the IHBG-ARP implementation 
training, and guidance on the Abbreviated IHBG-ARP IHP/APR form. 
 
Visit the ONAP Codetalk website for updated COVID-19-related Frequently Asked 
Questions and the COVID-19 Recovery Programs website. 
  

 

https://www.hud.gov/sites/dfiles/PIH/documents/PIH2022-13.pdf
https://www.hud.gov/sites/dfiles/PIH/documents/IHBG-ARP_for_Codetalk3.24.21.pdf
https://www.hud.gov/sites/dfiles/PIH/documents/IHBG-ARP_for_Codetalk3.24.21.pdf
https://www.hud.gov/sites/dfiles/PIH/documents/PIH2022-13.pdf
https://www.hud.gov/program_offices/public_indian_housing/ih/ONAP-ARP_Act_2021
https://www.hud.gov/sites/dfiles/PIH/documents/DTL_IHBG-ARP_Implementation_Notice_4.14.21_.pdf
https://www.hud.gov/sites/dfiles/PIH/documents/IHBG-CARES_IHP-APR_Guidance.pdf
https://www.hud.gov/codetalk
https://www.hud.gov/program_offices/public_indian_housing/ih/Covid_Recovery
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4. Paperwork Reduction Act: The information collection requirements contained in this 
Notice are approved by the Office of Management and Budget (OMB) under the 
Paperwork Reduction Act (PRA) of 1995 (44 U.S.C. 3501 et seq.). In accordance with the 
PRA, HUD may not conduct or sponsor, and a person is not required to respond to, a 
collection of information unless the collection displays a currently valid OMB control 
number. The active information collections contained in this Notice are approved under 
the PRA OMB Control Number 2577-0191. 

 
If you have questions about the ICDBG-ARP grant funding process, please contact your 
area ONAP. 

 
 
 

__________________________________  
Dominique Blom 
General Deputy Assistant Secretary  
   for Public and Indian Housing 

/s/


